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Fullerton Assumes New Role 
By Sharon Curtis 
The Tech Law School 

made and kept one of its New 
Year's resolutions a little 
earlier this year. After 
almost a 2-year dean search, 
Byron Fullerton officially 
accepted the role as perma
nent dean on December 21, 
1981. 

"Initially I came to 
Tech as Interim Dean for a 
14 month appointment from 
President Cavazos," Fuller
ton explained. "I was con
tent teaching and being an 
associate dean at Texas (law 
school) and was not looking 
for a permanent change. 

Fullerton added that 
after moving to Lubbock and 

accepting the interim post 
his enthusiasm for the fu
ture of the law school 
changed his plans. 

"I liked what I saw in 

A reception will be held on ~: 
Wednesday, February 17th to • 
give all Tech law students an 
opportunity to meet their new 
dean. The reception will be 
held from 12:00 p.m. to 1:00 
p.m. in Room 109, with refresh
ments to be served afterwards 
in the Forum. 

Dean Fullerton will be talk
ing about his goals for the law 
school and will ask the student 
body to voice its ideas and 
opinions. 

Tech, in the law school and 
in the people of Lubbock," 
Fullerton said. "The facul
ty and student enthusiasm 
for the law school helped 
influence my decision to 
stay." 

A poll of students and 
law professors mirrored Dean 
Fullerton's comments, with 
most of the students plea
santly surprised to find 
that, from the outset, Dean 
Fullerton exhibited an en
thusiasm not characteristic 
of an "interim" dean. 

"From the very begin
ning he made things happen," 
said one student, adding 
that Fullerton "didn't 
hesitate at all to start 

See Fullerton, p. 5 

Mooters Continue Winning Tradition 
By Karla Sexton 
The continued success 

of the Appellate Advocacy 
program has given the Texas 
Tech School of Law a 
national reputation for 
championship teams, and the 
1981-82 Moot Court Team is 
no exception. 

The National Moot Court 
Team of Joel Fry, Carmen 
Mitchell and Allan Hoffmann 
won second place in the 
Finals of the National Moot 
Court Competition in New 
York City. In its 32nd 
year, the national competi
tion is the oldest organized 
competi tion of its type in 

See Moot Court, 6 
National Moot Court Team: Allan Hoffmann (briefwriter), Carmen Mitchell and Joel 
Fry (oralisfs). 
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Since the beginning of 

our venture into filling the 
void at the law school of 
having our own newspaper, I 
have been asked many ques
tions concerning our goals 
for it. Hopefully in this 
note, I will give you an 
idea of how we perceive it. 

Dean Byron Fullerton 
suggested to the SBA last 
fall that a newsletter for 
the law school would be a 
great way to unite the stu
dent body and let them know 
what was happening in 
"their" school. It sounded 
like a good device to use to 
promote not only the Tech 
Law School but what makes 
the law school excel - the 
students, faculty and staff. 

Sharon W. Curtis 
Editor-in-Chief 

The law school's first 
paper, The Dictum, was pub
lished by the faculty once a 
semester. That project was 
later dropped because it was 
too time consuming and 
expensive. 

Trying to learn from 
experience, the SBA-spon
sored Docket Call, will not 
be such a burdensome pro
ject. Our goals for it are 
very simple. We want to 
promote every facet at the 
law school by providing stu
dents involved in every type 
of law school activity a 
vehicle to promote them
selves. The Docket Call is 
sent to all Tech alumni to 

.... ·Docket Call Outlook· .... · 
keep them up-to-date on 
their school's functions. 

The staff at the Docket 
Call will cover the admini
strative news, faculty deci
sions, recruitment plans and 
all other news that law stu
dents are not directly in
volved in. However, it will 
be the responsibility of the 
law students and the indivi
dual organizations to write 
and turn in stories con
cerning their acti vi ties. 
The Docket Call staff will 
edi t the stories if neces
sary. 

By Sharon W. Curtis 
A necessary function of 

the Docket Call will be re
lating any controversies 
that concern the law school 
and informing the student 
body as to all the issues 
involved. We are striving 
to be more informative and 
reliable than the local bul
letin. 

We hope the Docket Call 
will be a positive step to
wards bringing the student 
body closer together along 
wi th giving the law school 
the favorable attention it 
deserves. 

Low Review Sponsors 
Speaker and Activities 

The newly formed Law 
School Speakers Commi ttee 
has announced that feminist 
activist Gloria Steinem will 
speak to the law faculty and 
student body this spring. 
Ms. Steinem, founder and 
current editor of Ms. 
magazine, is scheduled to 
appear in room 203 on 
Sunday, March 14, 1982 at 
7:00 a.m. where she will 
deliver an address entitled, 
"The Texas Sexist--Good 01' 
Boys and Girls." 

A spokesperson for the 
commi ttee admitted that the 
group was simply tickled 
pink over Ms. Steinem's up
coming visit. "We're real 
lucky," the spokesperson 
said. "A good-looking gal 
like Gloria is in demand 
everywhere. We're just 
damned proud to have her." 

Although Ms. Steinem 
will be speaking over the 
spring break to only a hand-

See Low Review, p. 4 
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Fraternities Gear-up For Spring Rush 
Fraternity rush will be 

February 8 through March 4. 
Each of the three legal fra
ternitie£ has a separate 
week in which to schedule 
activities to give first 
year and nonaffiliated 
students the opportunity to 
decide whether they would 
like to join a legal fra
ternity. 

The schedule this year 
is: 

Feb. 8-12 
Delta (PAD) 

Phi Alpha 

Feb. 15-20 Phi Delta 
Phi 

Feb. 22-27 Delta Theta 
Phi (Delts) 

"Pledging" (the actual 
decision to join) does not 
occur until March 1-4, when 
invitations are issued and 
accepted through the "bid" 
process. Each fraternity 
will issue bids on March 1. 
Students who wish to join a 
fraternity accept by signing 
the chosen fraternity's bid 
and placing in that frater
nity's bid box located in 

Ph i De I ta Ph i, By Janice Crosby 

Phi Delta Phi is the 
nation's oldest professional 
legal fraternity. The em
phasis we place is on edu
cational achievement, prac
tical experience, and social 
activities. The camaraderie 
among the members is an out
standing feature of this 
fraternity. 

Among the many projects 
of Phi Delta Phi is the pub
lication of LAW LINES, an 
introductory handbook for 
first year students to as
sist them in feeling more at 
ease with their new environ
ment. The fraternity also 

participates with the Law 
Caucus in the annual Law 
Day, which gives prospective 
law students the opportunity 
to become acquainted with 
the school. A speaker 
series is also provided by 
the fraternity to area high 
schools, regarding the study 
of law. 

A fall chess tournament 
and a spring backgammon 
tournament are sponsored by 
Phi Delta phi. The frater
nity also has an intramural 
football team thatpartici
pates in the intramural 
sports associated with the 
University. 

In addition to these 

Phi Alpha Delta, By Nancy Koenig 

Phi Alpha Delta (PAD), 
one of the law school's 
three legal fraternities, is 
an international organiza
tion with 163 student chap
ters. The Sam Rayburn Chap
ter here at Tech offers a 
variety of services and ac
tivities for its members, 
the law school student body 
and the community. 

Each spring PAD recog
nizes professional excel
lence by presenting an an-

nual award to the professor 
voted most outstanding by 
the entire student body. 
The winner is announced at 
Honors Day in April. Pro
fessor James Eissinger was 
chosen as last year's win
ner. He ,teaches Consti tu
tional Law, Administrative 
Law, Discrimination in Em
ployment and Labor Law. 

In addition to profes
sional acti vi ties, PAD con
ducts the annual all-school 

the library's entry hall. 
Previous participation 

in any specific fraternity's 
activities-academic, social 
or intramural-does not bind 
the participants to joining 
that particular fraternity. 

All students are 
encouraged to go through 
rush and take full advantage 
of the opportunity to see 
what the legal fraternities 
in general and the local 
chapters here have to offer 
to them socially, acade
mically and professionally. 

activities the fraternity 
also has several social 
events each semester. The 
fraternity's goal is to make 
each member feel a part of a 
close-knit group, to which 
they can relate and feel 
free to participate. 

Bids for membership are 
distributed each spring to 
first year students. The 
requirement for membership 
is a 75 average after any 
semester. 

The faculty sponsor for 
Phi Delta Phi is Robert A. 
Weninger, and J. Hadley 
Edgar is national repre
sentative for the frater
nity. 

tennis tournament and rac
quetball ladder. The rac
quetball ladder will be held 
this spring. All students, 
faculty and staff are encou
raged to participate in 
these events. 

PAD's promotion of pro
fessional development and 
sports is supplemented by 
regular social events. PAD 
sponsors several parties for 
its members and their 
guests. 



Cotton-eyed Joe Enthusiasts Beth Bergle, Peter Kilpatrick, Karen Johnson and How
ard Jay Revis polish their T.G.I.f. Tango. 

Delta Theta Phi ByMaryAlice.Hines8c 
, Enn Baker 

Del ts pride themselves 
on their own special trad
i tions. Known as the fun
loving group, they sport 
their Hawaiian shirts, dance 
to "Shout" and throw the 
best law school parties. 
The fraternity acknowledges 
that the law school provides 
many opportunities for edu
cational and career advance
ment. The group therefore 
stresses friendship and an 
honest release from the 
pressures of law school. 
Delts believe that the 
friendships established here 
at Tech will be sustained 
long after the diploma is 
hung on the wall. 

The Delts absolutely 
have no qualifications or 
grade point restrictions for 
membership. Stressing di
versification, Delt members 
include Dean Byron Fuller
ton; National Moot Court 
Finalist Carmen Mitchell; 
National Client Counselling 
team members Mary Alice 
Hines and Bonnie McClain; 
National Student Representa
tive of Delta Theta Phi Erin 
Baker; Student Bar Associa-

tion Presidents Marcus Busch 
and John Talley, and Docket 
Call edi tor-in-chief Sharon 
Curtis. Nine of its members 
are currently on the 
school's Law Review while 
numerous others are members 
or participants in the Board 
of Barristers and in Low 
Review. 

The fraternity offers a 
scholarship each year to a 
deserving member, sponsors 
the annual golf tournament, 
numerous happy hours and is 
laying plans for the first 
annual "Barrister's Ball." 
Contrary to law school 
rumors, the Delts are in 
fine financial shape and the 
members are currently 
working on a money making 
project sponsored by the 
national organization to 
locate Delt alumni through
out the state. 

Put on your Hawaiian 
attire, get in your party 
spirit and join the Delts at 
the Palm Room (complete with 
in indoor swimming pool) on 
February 26th for the best 
law school party of the 
season. 
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Low Review, cont. 

ful of students, there will 
be plenty of opportunities 
for the women's rights 
crusader to mingle with 
Techsans. Following her 
address, Ms. Steinem will be 
treated to a reception at 
the Student Rec Center, and 
she will conclude her day in 
the Hub City by serving as 
the honorary judge at the 
law school's "Une Femme Sole 
Wet T-shirt Contest" held at 
the Taco Villa on North 
University. 

Elsewhere ...... . 

The Texas Tech Low Re
view, considered by one ad
ministration official to be 
"the most active and benev
olent group on campus," was 
back in action over the 
Christmas break. Virtually 
all of the Low Review gave 
up their holidays to form a 
mime troupe that toured nur
sing homes in Texas and 
Oklahoma. Al though all of 
the homes denied the low 
troupe entrance, the group 
did stage several mime pro
ductions in various parking 
lots around the two-state 
area. 

"I tell you," said one 
mime trooper, "to see those 
toothless old faces grinning 
behind those barred windows 
is enough to make any 
Christmas warm--no matter 
how far away from home you 
are." 

Local police in several 
of the troupe's stops broke 
up many of the productions 
(notably, King Lear in Enid, 
Oklahoma and South Pacific 
in Dalhart), but the group's 
spirit remained unflagging. 
"Hell, we'll keep performing 
as long as the public de
mands it," boasted one low 
member. "The law don't un
derstand art." 



Fullerton, cont. 
work on goals that had long 
been overlooked." 

Starting in the summer, 
Fullerton began working on 
establishing a good working 
relationship with the Tech 
Administration. Through 
this joint effort, faculty 
salaries were raised to a 
level competitive with other 
law schools in the nation, 
and proposals for financial 
support for professorships 
were made. Fullerton is al
so exploring the possibility 
of offering interdiscipli
nary programs with other 
Tech college departments 
such as the Medical and 
Agricultural Science 
Schools. 

Dean Byron Fullerton 
Fullerton was highly 

regarded by the dean search 
committee because of his di
versified administrative 
background and commitment to 
academic development. "He 
(Fullerton) has strong admi
nistrative experience and is 
well known and liked among 
state bar members, " John 
Krahmer, chairperson of the 
dean search committee, said. 
"His major qualification 
from his 18 year stint at 
Texas is functioning as 
their dean's right hand man 
in operating the law 
school." 

Krahmer also noted that 
Fullerton is very easy to 
work with and has a good re
putation in dealing with 
minority students. 

The new dean has 
targeted four major areas as 
his goals for improvement 
which are: faculty 
recruitment, expansion of 
curriculum, recruiting good 
students, and revitalizing 
the alumni association. 

Already during his term, 
Fullerton has made several 
national faculty recruiting 
trips and he feels as though 
great strides have been made 
in this area. 

"Tech has a terrific 
reputation among other law 
schools and people who want 
to teach," he said. 
Speaking on the subject of 
new faculty, Fullerton 
added, "we have some 
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prominent and very 
experienced visiting and 
permanent appointments that 
will begin teaching here as 
soon as the 1982-83 academic 
year." 

Dean Fullerton also 
expressed his interest in 
expanding Tech's educational 
opportunities in extra
curricular areas such as 
moot court, clinical lit
igation, arbitration/ 
negotiation and practical 
skills. 

"We may not be able to 
make some of these changes 
as soon as we would like to 
but we are working on them," 
Fullerton said. 

ABA/ LSD Offers 
Array of Services 

Whether it is the month
ly periodicals, the insur
ance programs, or just 
another spot on one's re
sume, The Law Student Di
vision of the American Bar 
Association provides a di
versity of opportunities to 
all law students. 

At Tech, The Law Student 
Division has experienced a 
dramatic increase in member
ship during the past year. 
In 1979, the membership 
stood at 68 students. Last 
year, the "t:ount stood at 
140. After the fall regis
tration, the membership now 
stands at approximately 320 
students. 

Members receive a yearly 
subscription to the ABA's 
monthly periodicals, The ABA 
Journal and Student Lawyer. 
For students who joined this 
fall they should expect to 
receive the publications 
wi thin a few weeks. Anne 
Campbell, with the ABA Na
tional office, stated that a 

delay in processing these 
applications has occurred. 
Addi tionally, membership in 
The Law Student Division 
provides a chance to become 
eligible for various ABA 
group insurance programs and 
deferment of the first
year I s dues wi thin the ABA 
itself upon graduation from 
Law School. 

Probably the most im
portant benefit to Texas 
Tech Law School comes from 
the ABA/LSD grant program. 
This past spring Richard 
Roper, ABA/LSD Representa
tive, assisted by Professor 
Rodric Schoen, received a 
$750.00 grant from the ABA. 
This grant will provide the 
funding necessary for a mi
nority recruitment seminar 
later in the year. 

This month an applica
tion for funds was made on 
behalf of Phi Alpha Delta. 
These funds would assist 
P.A.D. in its efforts with 
the drug education program. 
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Moot Court, cont. 
the nation. The team was 
undefeated going into the 
finals and competed in a 
round with the University of 
Tennessee which ended in a 
tie. A rule change allowed 
the winner to be declared 
based on the percentage 
points given earlier that 
ranked each team's brief. 
Tennessee's brief was highly 
ranked and Tech's was 
slightly under it. 

In the last seven years 
Tech's Moot Court Team has 
been to the National Finals 
five times. Carmen Mitchell 
credits much of this success 

School of law 
Texas Tech University 
lubbock, Texas 79409 

• 

to the team's coach and 
friend, Don Hunt, a local 
attorney with Carr, Evans, 
Fouts and Hunt. 

"He (Hunt) creates 
championship teams. He 
teaches you to be yourself. 
One reason Tech is so 
successful is that Hunt 
allows us to be friendly and 
personable with the judges, 
teaches you the give and 
take necessary. He also 
teaches you to laugh at your 
mistakes and to think like a 
winner," she said. 

Hunt stresses the 
importance of the quality 
instruction at the Tech Law 
School as a key to his 
success. "What is often 
overlooked is the quality 
and substance that the teams 
get from the faculty which 
is the basis for their 
success. Also I am able to 
select skilled people and 
give them a venue to polish 
their skills." 

Hunt has worked with 
the Appellate Advocacy 
program since 1974 and now 
also teaches the Appellate 
Advocacy course. 

Individual honors at 
the National Finals went to 

Joel Fry as Best Oralist. 
The team also won Best Oral 
Argument By a Team. 

The problem involved 
two issues. One was a pro
cedural argument on the 
application of the Erie 
Doctrine and the second 
involved a First Amendment 
property interest in the 
right to publicity. Justice 
Byron White of the United 
States Supreme Court was on 
the Bench. 

In the Regional 
Competition, involving teams 
from a four state area, in 
the final round in Austin, 
the team was once again un
defeated going in and faced 
a tie, coming in second as 
before. The team's brief 
ranked third. 

In the American Bar 
Association Moot Court Com
petition last summer, a 
brief written by Allan Hoff
mann won the Fourth Best 
Brief in the Nation in New 
Orleans. 

Also this summer the 
team of Joel Fry, Carmen 
Mitchell and Carol Kirk ad
vanced to the semi finals at 
the State Bar of Texas Com
petition. 
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